Pack Board Meeting

July 20


Meeting started at 5:00
In Attendance:

Melissa Pandin



Jeff Pandin



Barry Spangler



Kathy Seikel



Jan Speakman



Nancy Urban



Michelle Randall
I. Discussion regarding dog bite incident that was posted on the gate.
Problem was resolved;  Meg Galanty contacted the animal control division.
**dogs have to be quarantined for 10 days with any dog bite to a person,
     regardless of their vaccination status.**
II. Discussion about following up the meeting with the park authority

We need more information from the park on fixing the road (Barry)

especially the pot hole at the top of the drive  (Kathy will send note to Phil)

Whats happening with the Adopt a Field form?

In a followup to the meeting Jeff and Kathy placed a call to Linwood Gorham.  The result was 
we agreed to have park board “experts”  inspect the north end to determine whether the winter mud is a drainage problem or a surface problem.  Nothing will be done regarding stone dust until the experts inspect the area.  Linwood says the mud problem must be resolved this year.   We want the experts' phone number so we can call when the park is under water and the “experts” can see it's a drainage problem not a turf issue
III. Discussion on advisory board;
Advisory board could contain:

vet
(Amy)



attorney



dog behaviorist
(Mike)



policeman/animal control



Dan Storck or designee
Barry has found an attorney who may serve on the advisory board-Kathy is going to follow up.
IV:
Discussion about the shade


Jeff is getting insurance quotes for liability insurance which Lynwood strongly urges we 

have.


We are still waiting to hear if the Park Authority is willing to take ownership of the 


shade, then we wouldn't need the insurance


Insurance bid - $900, we are waiting for 2 more quotes.  Insurance is for property 


liability-anything that happens in the park that is the result of actions by PACK.
V. Water issues
Discussion was mainly regarding the baby pool.  The board splits as the whether or not to ban said pools.  We came to the conclusion that we would have trial period to see if park users could be responsible about the pool rules which will be posted by the water and put in a general notice to membership by email.  The email will contain verbiage similar to:


Pools are creating a problem by making a mucky area and help to spread disease and we 

would prefer not have them.


We are creating a test period – if you bring a pool, take it home with you.


Please fill and empty the pool in the MIDDLE of the North end.
VI.  Shed – We need a chain gang to build the base of the shed. We need a final decision on where to 

build the base. - it will go by the dead dogwood.   Jan is the foreman, Scott can be the project 
manager, Jan's committee will include Jeff and Kathy and anybody else who wants to volunteer.


Melissa will send an email asking for volunteers with shovels and stamina after Jan will gets 
back to us with a date.
VII.
Other Stuff
1. Kathy will put a monthly health notification together for the newsletter.


Kathy will also send a note to Phil about kids not allowed in the park sign



Elections:
we need a vice chair; Melissa will consider stepping into that position


Poop bags – each board that want to will have a case in their trunk and will fill as 


needed.


General Meeting is August 24th  and will include:


Budget amendments for revised shade costs and liability insurance, fall festival, 



discussion of Park Authority recommendation that PACK be dissolved.  Dissolution 


requires an affirmative vote by the Board and ratification by 2/3 vote of the general 


membership.  


Prior to the October general meeting, we will need to put a by-law committee together to 

make recommendations on making 
amendments to the by-laws.   Proposed 



amendments have to be posted 30 days prior to the general meeting in October.


Meeting was adjourned at 6:30
